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“District Details”…a few notes from Superintendent Elwood 
SMARTER BALANCED ASSESSMENT… COM-

ING IN 2017-18 
As Iowa prepares to switch our state assessment test next 
school year, I want to share information from the Iowa Depart-
ment of Education website pertaining to Smarter Balanced As-
sessment.  This article is just a short overview of the transition 
to SBA.  Please visit the Iowa DE website at 
www.educateiow.gov for additional information. 

Iowa is on track to put in place a new state assessment in the 
2017-18 school year that reflects our statewide standards in 
math and English language arts, provides better information 
about student academic growth, and fits with a broader goal of preparing all stu-
dents for success. 

In 2016-17, students will take the current state test while the Iowa Department of 
Education prepares schools for the transition to the Smarter Balanced Assess-
ments. 

WHY THE TEST IS CHANGING? 

Iowa has articulated a vision of preparing all students with the knowledge and skills 
they need for success beyond high school. A critical part of achieving that vision is 
having clear, consistent statewide standards that outline expectations for what stu-
dents should know and be able to do. We must have a state assessment that 
measures how well students are progressing toward those expectations and reflects 
what is being taught in classrooms statewide. When Iowa transitions to the Smarter 
Balanced Assessments in the 2017-18 school year, the assessments will provide 
better information to Iowa teachers and parents about how students are improving 
from year to year. This will help set the stage for improved student achievement. 

AN IOWA PROCESS 

A legislatively created Iowa task force, charged with studying options for a new state 
assessment, recommended the Smarter Balanced Assessments in December 2014 
after more than a year of extensive research. 

Based on the task force’s recommendation, the State Board of Education in Novem-
ber 2015 adopted state administrative rules implementing the Smarter Balanced 
Assessments, which students will take for the first time during the 2017-18 school 
year. 

HOW THE NEW ASSESSMENT WILL BE DIFFERENT 

 The Smarter Balanced Assessments build on Iowa’s work to put in place con-
sistent statewide standards for what students should know and be able to do in 
math and English language arts. Because the assessments are aligned to Io-
wa's standards, they better reflect what is being taught in classrooms. 

State assess-
ment tests are 

changing! 
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 In addition to subject knowledge, the new assessments will measure complex, real-world skills such as 
critical thinking and problem solving. 

 
 The assessments are online and computer adaptive. By adapting to each student, these assessments pre-

sent an individually tailored set of questions to each student and can quickly identify which skills students 
have mastered. 

 
 The assessments provide a more detailed picture of student learning by providing specific information on 

which skills students have mastered and where they need additional support. They also help ensure stu-
dents are on track for the next grade and, eventually, college and the workforce. 

 
WHAT TO EXPECT IN THE 2016-17 SCHOOL YEAR 

Iowa students will take the current Iowa Assessments in math and English language arts while the Iowa De-
partment of Education prepares schools for the transition to a new state assessment. Preparations will include 
professional learning for teachers and school administrators, ongoing outreach, and preparing schools to tran-
sition to an online/computer adaptive assessment format. 

WHAT TO EXPECT IN THE 2017-18 SCHOOL YEAR 

Iowa students will take the Smarter Balanced Assessments in grades three through eleven in math and English 
language arts. 

ABOUT THE SMARTER BALANCED ASSESSMENTS 

The Smarter Balanced Assessments were developed by a consortium of states, including Iowa, guided by the 
belief that a high-quality assessment system aligned to rigorous academic standards will improve teaching and 
will help prepare students for success. 

 

Treynor CSD Expands Health Office Staff 
As student enrollment continues to increase, our district strives to expand course offerings, programs, services 
and staff to meet the needs of a growing student body.  To meet the health needs of our students, the Treynor 
Board of Education took action this fall to expand our health office staff by adding a half-time school nurse at 
the MS/HS building.  Cory Young has accepted the position and will begin working in the health office on De-
cember 1.  Please welcome Mrs. Young to the Treynor staff the next time you see her.   

Have a Merry Christmas and wonderful holiday season!! 

Go Cardinals! 

 

Mr. Elwood  

SMARTER BALANCED ASSESSMENTS CONT’D. 
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The “Cash for Students” program has begun.  Hy-Vee cash register receipts dated from 
September 1 through December 31, 2016 will be collected in the Elementary, Middle 
School and High School offices.  Hy-Vee gives back $1.00 for every $200 spent in any of 
the fourteen Omaha and Council Bluffs locations up to a maximum of $2,000.  Over  
403,000 in much needed funds has been donated to area schools as a result of this pro-
gram. 
 
All of our proceeds go to the Athletic Booster Club.  Remember to save your receipts 
and turn them in to any of the school offices! 

CASH FOR STUDENTS 

As the weather begins to change, school cancellations and early dismissals can occur 
at anytime.  If severe weather causes school to be cancelled prior to the start of the 
day, we will try to have information to the media by 6:30 a.m.  In addition to our school 
website, the media outlets that will carry our announcements this year are:  KMA, 
WOWT, KMTV and KETV.   
 
If weather or unforeseen circumstances (loss of power or water) should occur during 
the day and school is dismissed early, PLEASE HAVE A PLAN IN PLACE WITH 
YOUR CHILD.  When early dismissals occur during the day, we usually have limited 
time to get information out and many parents aren’t aware that an early out has taken 
place.  Also, we have over 800 students in the district and only a couple of phone lines in each building.  Don’t 
assume that your child will be able to call you if a decision is made to dismiss school during the regular day.  
Have a plan in place!  The elementary has forms for each parent to keep updated outlining your family’s specif-
ic plan to deal with this type of situation.  Parents of middle school and high school students need to discuss 
with their child what plan of action they will take in the event of an early dismissal during the school day.  Prop-
er planning now will provide assurance to you and your child that all will be okay should we ever have an un-
foreseen early dismissal. 
 
Our student information database, JMC, will be used for all school notifications (voice, email, text).   Please 
check your contact  information to ensure it is up-to-date so you will receive these messages for school clos-
ings, late starts or early dismissals.  Use the JMC Parent Access portal to check your contact information and 
make any additions or corrections as needed and to indicate how you want to receive notifications. 

CAUTION:  Changes in weather arriving soon... 

HOLIDAY MUSIC CONCERTS 

Fifth and sixth grade band students will be in concert on Monday, December 12th at 
7:00 p.m. in the high school auditorium.  Following their concert, sixth grade students 
will entertain parents, family and friends, also in the high school auditorium. 
 
The 4th grade vocal concert will be held on Thursday, December 8th at 7:00 in the high 
school auditorium.  Third grade will present a concert on Thursday, Dec. 15th in the 
auditorium at 7:00. 
 
On Monday, December 19th, the junior high choir and concert band will have their con-
cert at 6:30 p.m. in the high school auditorium.  There will be a short break and the high 
school will present their concert at 8:00 p.m.   



As the days have turned cold and continue to fly by, our students continue to perform well 
both in and outside the classroom.  I have enjoyed getting to know the students and am learn-
ing more and more about them every day.  I continue to be amazed by the level of respect 
students show to each other and to adults in the building.  It is truly heartwarming.  I feel 
blessed to be part of a school community with such great children. 
 
Our students had a great month and were able to be involved in a multitude of activities.  In-

cluded were Pottawattamie County Conservation Programs, student deposits in Cardinal Branch Bank, Trey-
nor Optimist visit to 3rd grade, 5th Grade Veteran’s Day Music Program, Cards for Success drawings, and 
Mrs. Tiark’s Class of the Month pizza party.   December will provide more of the same, plus 5th Grade Band 
Concert, 3rd and 4th Grade Music Concert and classroom parties. 
 
December also ushers in the arrival of winter and the change in seasons so many of us dread.  Please remind 
your children to dress warmly and make sure they are equipped with mittens, stocking caps, and boots on 
those treacherous days.  Also, students are not allowed in the building until after 8:05 a.m., so please make 
an effort to see they are not here too early.  FYI...our rule for indoor recess is 20 degrees or below when you 
factor in the wind chill. 
 
Finally, a healthy school-community partnership is a common aspect of many successful schools.  This past 
month we have enjoyed tremendous support from our families and community.  Parent-Teacher conferences, 
field trips, classroom celebrations—the level of involvement has been inspiring.  Thank you! 
 
As always, please contact me if you have any questions, comments or concerns on happenings here at the 
elementary school! 
 
Jillian Kay 
Principal 
Treynor Elementary 
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FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

December 5  Final Stock Market Game 
December 8  4th Grade Music Program @ 7:00 p.m., HS Auditorium 
December 12  5th Grade Band  Concert @ 7:00 p.m., HS Auditorium 
   School Board Meeting @ 6:30 p.m. in HS Library 
December 13  Lego Club after school 
December 14  1:00 p.m. Early Dismissal—Teacher Inservice 
December 15  3rd Grade Music Program @ 7:00 p.m., HS Auditorium 
December 16  Classroom Holiday Parties @ 2:00 p.m. 
December 22  1:00 p.m. Early Dismissal 
December 23—Jan. 3 No School—Christmas Vacation 

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 



NOTES FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL …. 
 MRS. BERENS 

Dec. 14  Teacher Inservice—1:00 Dismissal 

Dec. 21 & 22 Semester Tests 

Dec. 22  1:00 Early Dismissal 

Dec. 23-Jan. 3 Christmas Vacation 

Jan. 4  School Resumes  

 

The month of December is here and Christmas vacation is just 
around the corner.  Over the first couple of weeks in December, 
Treynor Middle School students will help those less fortunate by 
providing Christmas meals.  Students will bring in donations to 
their Card Pride teacher for gift cards that will be used by families to purchase a ham 
and then all students will bring in various items that will go along with that meal, in-
cluding green beans, sweet potatoes, corn, cranberry sauce, stuffing, potatoes, gravy/
muffin/cake mix, and jar of iced tea..  The student council has organized this event 
and it is our hope that our students reflect on how good it feels to help others in need. 

 

On a final note, please mark your calendars for upcoming concerts.  The 5th grade 
band/6th grade band and chorus Christmas Concert is scheduled for Monday, De-

cember 12th at 7:00 p.m. in the auditorium.  The following Monday, December 19th, will be the 7th & 8th 
grade band and chorus Christmas Concert set to start at 6:30 p.m. 

 

Happy Holidays! 

 

Mrs. Berens 

Middle School Principal 
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Middle School 
students partici-
pate in holiday 
meal donations! 
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As we transition from fall to winter, our students continue to do great things.  The 
musical, “The Addams Family”, was very well done and I congratulate everyone 
who was part of the performances on and off stage. 

The Veteran’s Day program was well attended.  Thanks to the veterans, high 
school choir and to Bailey Anderson, Cole Weitzel, Emily Sutherland, Chase 
Reed, Zach Mass, Cameron Graber and Kyle Christensen for their parts in a 
successful tribute to all veterans. 

Many high school students have volunteered for several activities over the past 
month. 

 The National Honor Society collected candy left over from Halloween and shipped it to former 
Treynor students in the military and to Operation Gratitude which will give the candy to members 
of the military stationed overseas. 

 Members of the Junior Optimist Club baked and shipped about 75 dozen cookies to “Treat our 
Troops”.  This organization will then distribute the cookies to members of the military serving over-
seas. 

 Over 160 Special Olympic athletes and coaches from southwest Iowa, approximately 50 Treynor 
High School boys and girls basketball players and about 20 cheerleaders joined forces for a uni-
fied Special Olympics event hosted by Treynor High School.  This is the third year Treynor has 
hosted this event and participation continues to increase. 

 The Junior Optimists presently have a Winter Clothes Drive in progress with all donations going to 
the Open Door Mission. 

 
The first semester tests will be held on Wednesday—December 21 and  Thursday—December 22.  We will run 
a bell schedule where classes meet for a longer class period.  Class periods 1st through 5th  will test on 
Wednesday—December 21 and 6th through 8th will test on Thursday—December 22. 

When we return to school on Wednesday, January 4th, we will be back to regular classes and all grades will 
still be part of the second 9 weeks (1st semester) until that grading period ends on Friday, January 13th. 

We wish you a very joyous holiday season and encourage you to attend the high school Winter Concert and 
winter sports events as they begin their seasons. 

Upcoming Events 

Nov. 30   Progress Reports sent  home 

   1:00 Early Dismissal for Professional Development 

Dec. 14   1:00 Early Dismissal for Professional Development 

Dec. 19   High School Winter Concert at 8:00 in the Auditorium 

Dec. 21 & 22  Semester Tests 

Dec. 22   1:00 Early Dismissal 

Dec. 23—Jan. 3  Winter Vacation 

Jan. 4   School Resumes 

 

Gary McNeal 
High School Principal 

THOUGHTS FROM THE HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL….. 
 MR. McNEAL 
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TEACHERS ATTEND NATIONAL CONFERENCE 

Five Iowa teachers had the opportunity to attend the 2016 Jump$tart Coalition National Educator Conference 
held in Dallas, Texas, November 5—7.  The annual conference provides PreK-12 educators with financial edu-
cation resource, personal and professional development, access to a nation-wide network of colleagues, and 
general support for financial education. 
 
The National Educator Conference is attended by more than 300 teachers, representing nearly every state.  
This year five deserving Iowa teachers were among the conference attendees thanks to the scholarships 
awarded at the 16th Annual Iowa Jump$tart Educators Conference.  Iowa’s scholarship winners included: 
 

 Jennifer Anderson (Treynor High School, Treynor, Iowa) 

 Debbie Claussen (Pleasant Valley High School, Bettendorf) 
 JoEtt Cogdill (Woodbine High School, Woodbine) 

 Kristy Nickolisen (Abraham Lincoln High School, Council Bluffs) 

 Tia Shaffer (Independence Community School District, Arlington) 
 
 

TS COMMUNITY FOUNDATION 

TS Community Foundation, formed in 1999, is an organization designed to help giving people accomplish more 
with their gift.  The foundation is committed to developing long-term prosperity in the local communities, and a 
charitable process which gives donors more financial flexibility. 
 
The TS Community Foundation has a board including Mick Guttau as Chairman, Bob Mantell, Denise Wilson, 
Nigel Horton, Travis Castle and Judy Guttau as Secretary.  Mary Jewell serves as legal counsel and works for 
TS Prosperity Group. 
 
“Our number one desire is to be a catalyst for positive change and growth in our communities for generations to 
come”, stated Mick Guttau, TS Community Foundation Chairman. 
 
TS Community Foundation is a conduit for a number of community projects, such as the Treynor Eagle Monu-
ment, the Optimist Playground project, and Vision Treynor which allows individuals and families to donate mon-
ey that becomes a tax-deductible gift.  TS Community Foundation also helped community members with con-
tributing funds to the Splash Pad and Treynor band uniforms. 
 
If you are looking for ways to give back, seeking tax-deductible options, or want to learn more about TS Com-
munity Foundation, contact Kristi Waffle at kristi.waffle@tsprosperity.com or 712-487-0329. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 

  1 
 JH B BB @ 
Griswold 4:15 
JV G BB @ ISD 
6:00; 9th B BB 
@ ISD 7:30 
State Dance 

2 
IKM-M BB Here  
4:30 9th Boys 
6:00 G V & B JV 
7:15 B V & G JV 
State Dance 
 

3 

Treynor  
Wrestling  
Tourney 10:00 
 

4 
Youth 
Wrestling 
Tournament 

5 

JH B BB 
AHSTW Here 
4:15 
 

6   

BB @ AHSTW 
4:30 9th Boys 
6:00 GV/BJV 
7:15 BV/GJV 
Wrest @ Shen-
andoah 5:30 

7 
 

8  
JH B BB @ 
Audubon 4:15 
4th Grade Vo-
cal Concert 7:00 
in Aud. 

9 7th B BB Wil-

son Here 4:00; 8th 
B BB @ Wilson 
4:00;  Underwood 
BB Here 
4:30 9th Boys 
6:00 GV/BJV 
7:15 BV/G JV 

10 

SWI HS Honor 
Band @ Atlantic 

Wrestling @ 
Bedford 10:00 

11 
 

12  
Wrestling @ 
EEHK 5:30 
5/6 Band & 6th 
Grade Vocal 
Concert 7:00 in 
Auditorium 

13  
JH B BB @ F-
M 3:45 
G & B V/JV 
BB @ Audu-
bon 
6:00/7:15 

14  
1:00 p.m.  
EARLY 

DISMISSAL 
TEACHER 

INSERVICE 

15 
3rd Grade Vo-
cal Concert 7:00 
in Auditorium 

16   

WIC Wrestling 
@ Riverside 
5:00 

17 

WIC Wrestling 
@ Riverside 9:00 

18 
 

19  
JV Wrestling 
@ Shen 5:00 
JH Concert @ 
6:30 
HS Concert @ 
8:00 in Aud. 

20  
G & B Var BB 
@ Lo-Ma 
6:00/7:15 

 

21   

 
 
 

22  
 1:00 p.m. 
EARLY  

DISMISSAL 
G & B JV/Var 
BB @ Griswold 
6:00/7:15 

23 
 
Christmas 
Vacation 

24  
 

25  

 

26  
 
Christmas 
Vacation 

27 
 
Christmas 
Vacation 

28 
 
Christmas 
Vacation 

29 
 
Christmas 
Vacation 
 

30  
 
 Christmas 
 Vacation 

31 

December 2016 

Merry Christmas!    



 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 
 
No School 

3 
No School 
9th B BB T-C 
Here 4:30 
G & B JV/V 
BB T-C Here 
6:00/7:15 

4 
School 
Resumes 

 5 
Wrestling @ 
Conestoga 
7:00 
 

 

6 
BB @ M Valley 
9th B 4:30 
G V /B JV 6:00 
B V/G JV 7:15 
 

7 
JV Wrestling @ 
Lo-Ma 9:30 
V Wrestling @ 
Tri-Center 10:00 

8 
 

9  
Wrestling @ 
EEH-K 5:00 

10  
Wrestling @ 
Mo Valley 
5:30 
G & B JV/V 
BB Riverside 
Here 
6:00/7:15 

11 
 

12  
WIC Jazz 
Band & Choir 
@ Under-
wood 9:00 
JH G BB Sid-
ney Here 4:00 

13 
1:00 DISMISSAL 
End of 2nd Quart. 
9th B BB @ IKM-
M 4:30  
G & B Var BB @ 
IKM-M 6:00/7:15 
Wrestling @ T.J. 
5:00 

14 
JV Wrestling @ 
Thomas Jefferson 
9:15 

15 
 

16  
 NO SCHOOL 
INSERVICE 

SWIBA HS 
Honor Band @ 
Atlantic 
9th B BB @ T.J. 
4:00 

17   
JH G BB F-M 
Here 4:15 
9th B BB 
AHSTW Here 
4:30; G/B JV/V 
BB AHSTW Here  
6:00/7:15 

18   
 

19  
SWICDA Hon-
or Choir @ 
IWCC 
JH G BB @ 
Underwood 
4:15; Wrestling 
Here 6:00 

20  
JV Wrestling @ 
Glenwood 5:00 
BB @ Under-
wood 
9th Boys 4:30 
G V/B JV 6:00 
B V/G JV 7:15 

21 
District Large 
Group Speech 
Wrestling @ 
Colfax/Mingo 
G & B V/JV BB 
Bishop Heelan 
Here 2:30/4:00 

22 
 

 

23 
JH G BB @ Mo 
Valley 4:15 
9th B BB Glen-
wood Here 6:30 
Girls JV/V BB 
@ Atlantic 
6:00/7:30 

24 
G & B V/JV 
BB Audubon 
Here 6:00/7:15 

25   

 
 

 

26 
JH Wrestling @ 
T-C 4:15 
JH G BB Lo-Ma 
Here 4:15 
Wrestling @ 
Coon Rapids-
Bayard 5:30 
9th B BB Harlan 
Here 6:30 

27  
BB @ T-C 
9th B 4:30 
G V/B JV 6:00 
B V/G JV 7:15 

28  
State Jazz Band 
Festival 

29  

 

 

 

30 
JH G BB @ 
IKM-M 4:15 
JH Wrestling 
@ Audubon 
4:15  

31  

G & B V/JV 
BB Lo-Ma Here 
6:00/7:15 

    

January 2017 
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Happy New Year! 
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Treynor Community School does not 
discriminate in its’ policies or programs 
on the basis of race, color, creed, reli-
gion, age, sex, handicap, national origin, 
marital status, sexual orientation, gender 
identity, socio-economic status or ances-
try.   Treynor Schools supports Affirma-
tive Action and Equal Opportunity Em-
ployment. 

PO Box 369 
Treynor, IA 51575 

Phone: 712-487-3414 
Fax: 712-487-3332 

We’re on the Web! 

www.treynorschools.org 

Treynor Community 
School 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

CHRISTMAS VACATION 

 

School will be dismissed on Thursday, December 22nd at 1:00 p.m.  School will resume 
on Monday, January 4, 2017. 

 

From the administrators, teachers and staff, a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New 
Year to you and yours! 


